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BACKGROUND 
 
1. Directions for parties to file submissions in relation to substantive claims being made 

regarding the Airline Operations – Ground Staff Award 2010 (Award) were published by 
Vice President Catanzariti on 13 December 2018.  
 

2. The Australian Workers’ Union (AWU) has one substantive claim in relation to the Award 
and filed submissions in support of this claim. 

 
3. The following parties filed submissions opposing the AWU claim: 
 

3.1. Australian Industry Group; and 
3.2. Qantas Group.  

 
REPLY SUBMISSIONS 
 
4. The AWU has had the opportunity to read the reply submissions filed on behalf of the 

Australian Manufacturing Workers’ Union (AMWU). The AWU supports and adopts 
those reply submissions. 

 
 
Yours Faithfully, 
 

 
 
Zachary Duncalfe 
NATIONAL LEGAL OFFICER 
The Australian Workers' Union 


